
August 5, 2020 
 
2020 Jury 
AIA Nebraska Associates Award 
American Institute of Architects Nebraska 
335 N 8th Street, Suite-A 
Lincoln, NE 68508 
 
Regarding: Nomination of Ross Miller, Assoc. AIA for the 2020 AIA Nebraska Associates Award 
 
Dear 2020 Associates Award Jury Chairperson and Jury Members, 
 
As the current President of the Architects Foundation, I am honored to be the nominating sponsor for Ross Miller, Assoc. 
AIA, towards receiving the 2020 AIA Nebraska Associates Award. 
 
I have known Ross both professionally and personally for the past ten years and have had first-hand experiences working 
with him, both in various regional and national AIA leadership roles and while he was at HDR as a project designer. Many 
individuals have contributed to advancing the mission and initiatives of the Institute; very few have such accomplished 
leadership achievements as Associate Members - Ross Miller, Assoc. AIA is one of those rare leaders. 
 
His tireless advocacy for emerging professionals and young architects both within the Institute and externally to the 
profession is expansive and worthy of acknowledgement since completing his Master’s Degree in Architecture from UNL in 
2010. His actionable leadership at local, state, regional and national levels in the Institute has clearly raised the level of 
support for emerging professionals and Associate Members. 
 
I was an Inaugural “Representative-at-Large” to the Strategic Council from 2016-2017 and appreciate the effort required to 
engage and contribute meaningfully to leadership goals at the highest levels of the Institute. Witnessing Ross’ two separate 
appointments to the Council are a testament to his commitment and courage towards continually finding opportunities for 
advancing the career of the Associate Member. Importantly, Ross’ tenure on the National Board is commendable. This is 
one of the highest privileges of leadership in the Institute requiring extraordinary fiduciary responsibility; Ross represented 
the entire body of AIA Associate members honorably. Ross’s service in ArchiPAC should also be noted, rarely are Associate 
AIA members supporting this vital component of the Institute from both a financial and fundraising effort. 
 
In addition to his many achievements in governance leadership for the Institute, Ross’s design leadership has been 
significant. His six years of commitment to the growth of the AIA Nebraska Lecture Series have brought design thought-
leaders from all over the world to Nebraska. This series has provided consistent exposure to design excellence for all AIA 
Nebraska members while simultaneously elevating the awareness of Nebraska architecture to the speakers.  
 
Finally, Ross’ design abilities have been consistently recognized through his many design awards and publications. His 
design ethos is always evolving and inclusive of inspiration, knowledge and input from many design influences. 
 
I could not be more confident in my nomination of Ross Miller, Assoc. AIA, for the AIA Nebraska Associates Award. His 
substantial contributions to the Institute and the profession deserve recognition, thank you for your thoughtful 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
James A. Walbridge, AIA 
President, Architects Foundation 



ROSS MILLER, ASSOC. AIA is passionate about community 
engagement, advocacy, design excellence, and elevating design 
discourse in his community.  These pursued passions have afforded 
Ross many opportunities to engage in leadership roles early in his 
career; having served on boards, councils, and committees at every 
level of the American Institute of Architects (AIA), and founding 
and leading his a local nonprofit organization.  A selfless advocate 
for design excellence and emerging professionals, Ross has been 
influential in  establishing programs, events, and committees that seek 
to elevate design discourse and to get other emerging professionals 
and AIA members involved in the Institute, their communities, and the 
profession.  Ross is also an accomplished designer, with many of his 
projects receiving recognition through juried design award programs, 
exhibitions, and publications.

Ross attended the University of Nebraska - Lincoln and received a 
Bachelor of Science in Design - Architectural Studies in 2008 and a dual 
Master of Architecture and Master of Business Administration in 2010.  
Ross is a Principal of FormGrey Studio, a multi-city (Reno, NV + Omaha, 
NE) collaborative design and fabrication firm focused on elevating all 
aspects of the built environment.  Currently, he is the Associate Director 
of AIA Omaha, an At-Large Representative on the AIA Strategic Council, 
a member of AIA Nebraska’s Committee on Design (CoD), and the Past 
President of the University of Nebraska, College of Architecture Friends 
Association (CAFA).  In 2018, Ross served as the Associate Director on 
the AIA National Board of Directors, which included appointments to 
AIA National’s Public Outreach Committee and the Secretary’s Advisory 
Committee.  Additionally, Ross is a Co-Founder and the President of 
Maple St. Construct, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization that is a creative-
run collaborative organization and workspace that functions as an art 
gallery/residency in Omaha, NE and the Project Manager of large-scale 
projects for Mike Nesbit Studio, an artist’s studio established in Los 
Angeles, CA.

From 2010 – 2017, Ross was an integral member of the design studio 
at HDR in Omaha, NE.  He was involved in designing a wide range of 
building types and significant projects across the world at HDR, which 
garnered several industry and design awards, and publications.  Ross 
has received numerous honors and recognition for his work in the 
architectural and design community and within the community of 
Omaha, NE, including the 2014 Midlands Business Journal’s 40 Under 40 
Award, the  2016 University of Nebraska, College of Architecture Friends 
Association Young Alumni Award and the Associates Award by AIA 
National.  In 2017, Ross was conferred the Louise Blanchard Bethune 
Fellowship for his contributions to the architecture profession through 
service on the AIA Strategic Council and in 2018, the Richard Upjohn 
Fellowship for his contributions to the architecture profession through 
service on the AIA National Board of Directors.

Ross is currently working towards his licensure to become a registered 
architect in the state of Nebraska.  He possesses vast knowledge of 
the architecture, construction, custom fabrication, and art industries 
through his experiences and involvement as a proprietor, practitioner, 
academic, and volunteer professional.
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“In 2018, I served on the AIA National 
Board of Directors with Ross Miller, who 
was the Associate Director. Of course, Ross 
brought the ‘voice’ of young architects 
into the Board’s discourse. That was his 
role. However, Ross contributed much 
more. Ross is a true entrepreneur and 
innovator. I always sought out and valued 
his expansive perspective on evolving 
opportunities for the architectural 
profession. Ross confronts our era of 
accelerating disruption with conviction 
that it will lead to a better profession.”

Carl Elefante, FAIA, FAPT
2018 AIA President

“Ross is, to understate his work, energetic.  
His engagement within AIA leadership 
has affected members at all levels of the 
organization.  Through his efforts as 
a member of the Board and Strategic 
Council, he has impacted both AIA’s 
present and future.  As a member of the 
Secretary’s  Advisory Committee, he helped 
provide guidance on important issues and 
concerns.  As a member of the NAC and 
through his participation and leadership 
within ArchiPAC, Ross substantially 
helped change the impact of emerging 
professionals within the industry. I have 
had the opportunity to work with Ross 
and observe his growth within the AIA.  His 
work, influence and contributions have 
clearly helped establish a new course for 
the organization, while also strengthening 
its foundation.”

Bruce Sekanick, FAIA
2017 - 2018 AIA Secretary
2015 - 2016 ArchiPAC Chair

  THOUGHTS FROM OTHERS



LOCAL
Ross has served as the Associate Director of AIA Omaha since being 
elected into the position in 2014.  Since that time, Ross has been leading 
and chairing AIA Omaha’s signature event, the AIA Nebraska Lecture 
Series (formerly the AIA Omaha Lecture Series).  Ross has rigorously 
coordinated, expanded, and elevated the lecture series program, 
hosting nationally and globally recognized architects and designers to 
speak to not only AIA members, but the general public, about design 
and architecture.  In addition, Ross has been integral in leading efforts 
throughout the years to establish and offer scholarships for other 
AIA Omaha and AIA Nebraska emerging professionals to attend AIA 
National’s Conference on Architecture and AIA National’s Grassroots 
Leadership Conference.

STATE
Prior to his involvement in AIA Omaha, Ross was elected as the 
Associate Director of AIA Nebraska in 2012 and served two terms.  
During his service, Ross led efforts to establish the AIA NE Emerging 
Professionals Committee, hosting several events bringing emerging 
professionals and established architects together.  He helped revitalize 
the AIA NE/AIAS Mentorship Program at UNL, developed a professional 
mentorship program at the AIA Nebraska Conference, coordinated 
with other emerging professionals on annual portfolio, resume, and 
interview workshops at UNL, and led efforts to develop the AIA NE 
Emerging Architects Excellence in Design awards program.  Ross has 
served on various AIA NE committees throughout the years, including 
the Committee on Design (CoD), Political Action Committee, NCARB 
Committee, Emerging Professionals Committee, and the Annual 
Conference Committee.

REGIONAL
Ross was elected to serve as the Regional Associate Director (RAD) of 
the Central States Region (CSR) for the National Associates Committee 
(NAC) in 2014.  In addition, Ross served on the AIA CSR Emerging 
Professionals Committee where he led the effort to get AIA CSR 
leadership and emerging professionals engaged and contributing to 
ArchiPAC.  Ross was also influential in establishing annual scholarships 
for AIA CSR emerging professionals to attend AIA National’s Conference 
on Architecture and the AIA CSR Annual Conference – making the 
region the first to do so.  Ross, with the help of the AIA CSR Emerging 
Professionals Committee, re-established the AIA CSR Emerging 
Professional Friendly Firm Award program – a program that has now 
been adopted by several other AIA regions.

NATIONAL
As the Regional Associate Director (RAD) of the Central States Region 
(CSR) for the National Associates Committee (NAC), Ross joined the 
Advocacy/Licensure Task Force – where he worked on important 
advocacy issues and legislation, such as, the National Design Services 
Act (NDSA), ArchiPAC engagement, and intern titling issues.  In 2015, 
Ross was elected by his peers of the NAC to serve on the NAC Advisory 
Committee as a Director-at-Large where he was tasked to lead the 
Advocacy Task Force.  For two years, Ross led national advocacy efforts 
on behalf of Associate AIA members working with AIA National staff, 
lobbyists, AIA and Associate AIA members, and legislators.  In 2015,
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“Ross was a crucial member of the 
National Associates Committee for many 
years. After his elected roles ended, he 
was asked to stay on the committee 
as a liaison, as his voice was deeply 
valued within the group. He has an 
abiding passion for the profession, the 
organization, and its members. Ross is 
incredibly dedicated to his leadership roles 
and other commitments, while taking time 
to bring others up with him. I could not 
have asked for a better leader to work with 
during my time as the chair and co-chair 
of the NAC. The NAC will continue to thrive 
as a result of Ross’s diligent leadership 
and hard work and input. He’s a great 
connector, listener, and an extremely 
valuable, capable, and important member 
of our profession.”

Kristina Kotlier, Assoc. AIA
2019 Chair, AIA National Associates 
Committee (NAC)

“Ross has demonstrated a unique 
leadership ability that has advanced 
the profession through a multifaceted, 
entrepreneurial lens.  His outreach and 
advocacy efforts have resonated at all 
levels - locally, regionally, nationally, and 
abroad.  In particular, his stewardship 
of the AIA Nebraska Lecture Series has 
nurtured an on-going dialogue of diverse 
design voices and perspectives within the 
State.  Ross truly has expanded the model 
for practicing architecture.”

Roberto de Leon, FAIA
de leon & primmer architecture workshop



NATIONAL (CONT’D.)
Ross led an emerging professional team in an ArchiPAC challenge 
at the AIA’s Conference on Architecture.  The emerging professional 
team finished with the most donors and the third most amount raised.  
From 2016 – 2019, the emerging professional team, led by Ross, 
ended up annually raising the most amount of ArchiPAC donations 
and the greatest number of donors for four consecutive years.  Ross 
also worked with ArchiPAC and Advocacy staff to establish emerging 
professional donor levels for ArchiPAC, is a founding member of the 
NDSA Coalition and the Emerging Professional ArchiPAC Committee.

In 2017, Ross was elected by his peers of the NAC to serve as the 
Associate Representative on the AIA Strategic Council.  The Strategic 
Council is a part of AIA National’s leadership structure and serves to 
advance the architectural profession by informing AIA National’s Board 
of Directors and other Institute bodies about important professional 
issues and opportunities.  Ross served as a Co-Convener of the Lifecycle 
of an Architect Work Group and a member of the Strategic Planning 
Committee, while representing the Associate AIA membership’s voice on 
the Strategic Council.

In 2018, Ross became the Associate Director on AIA National’s Board 
of Directors, serving and representing the Associate AIA membership’s 
voice on the Institute’s foremost governing body.  Ross was appointed 
to serve on the Secretary’s Advisory Committee, serving as an advisor to 
the AIA Secretary and related Institute issues.  In addition, Ross was also 
appointed to the Public Outreach Committee, which advises on all of 
AIA National’s media outreach efforts, AIA’s Conference on Architecture, 
AIA’s Film Challenge program, and AIA National’s membership 
messaging.

In 2019, Ross was elected by the AIA Strategic Council to serve a two-
year term as an At-Large Representative on the Strategic Council.  His 
first year back on the Strategic Coucil he served on the Transforming 
Architectural Education Work Group, and this year is serving on the 
Rural Issues Work Group.  In addition, he was appointed to serve on AIA 
National’s Finance and Audit Committee, serving as an advisor to the AIA 
Treasurer and related financial issues.

MAPLE ST. CONSTRUCT
Maple St. Construct is a creative-run collaborative organization and 
workspace that functions as an art gallery/residency in Omaha, NE that 
was founded, curated, and organized by Ross along with his partners 
and co-founders, Thomas Prinz and Mike Nesbit.  Maple St. Construct is 
an organization which bridges the discourse between artists from the 
West Coast and the Midwest with the understanding that real creation 
depends on getting outside of our familiar cultural conventions and 
making stuff.  In 2019, Maple St. Construct became a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 
organization and Ross currently serves as the President.  His goal has 
always been to elevate the design discourse in the Omaha community 
through the introduction of artists, architects, and designers into the 
fabric of the community.  Under Ross’s leadership, Maple St. Construct 
has held 38 exhibitions in various locations in Omaha, Ames, IA, and Los 
Angeles; and published two monographs, with a third on the way, in just 
three years.
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“I am privileged to have known Ross for 
nearly a decade. Ross is a confident, 
fearless and effective leader, volunteer 
and entrepreneur. He has served in 
nearly every possible capacity within the 
local, state, regional and national AIA, 
in addition to his contributions to his 
university and community. In every role he 
shows up, he contributes and he makes 
a real difference. It is no small thing to 
have amassed so many awards and 
recognitions in such a short amount of 
time. I can’t wait to see what is next.”

Lanny McIntosh, FAIA
2015 Moderator, AIA Strategic Council
2013 - 2014 CSR Regional Director, AIA 
National Board of Directors

“Ross Miller elevates architecture and 
design through interdisciplinary community 
engagement. His trailblazing approach 
expands the architect’s influence and 
offers a glimpse of future practice that is 
broad in scope, engaging, and impactful. 
Through his work in private practice and 
with the Maple St. Construct, Ross reveals 
the beauty of overlooked spaces and invites 
design dialogue by curating installations 
that combine art, design, and fabrication 
with exhibition. Project by project, he 
demonstrates the potential to reinterpret 
the fabric of America’s heartland, and 
then through his influential national AIA 
leadership, Ross shares the transformative 
power of interdisciplinary design to the 
greater architectural community.”

Tim Hawk, FAIA
2019 - 2021 At-Large Director, AIA National 
Board of Directors



Ross has chaired the AIA Nebraska Lecture Series since 2014.  Expanding the program over the years to become one of 
the largest architectural and design lecture series programs in the country.  Annually hosting some of the most sought-
after architects and designers from across the globe.

AIA NEBRASKA LECTURE SERIES
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In 2017, Ross expanded the lecture series to include Mike Nesbit, an architectural designer/artist from Los Angeles, 
to not only give a lecture, but also to create a large-scale, community-involved art installation in a vacant and historic 
building in downtown Omaha.  The installation, FLOOD, consisted of a week-long worth of nightly programming that 
brought together AIA members, affiliate members, collateral organizations/disciplines, and local manufacturers that 
engaged, educated, and inspired the Omaha community and general public.  The overwhelming success of FLOOD led 
Ross to continue to work with Mike Nesbit on other large-scale art installations across the Midwest and to establish the 
nonprofit arts and design organization, Maple St. Construct.

FLOOD
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Every year since graduating, Ross has served his profession on a multitude of boards, committee, councils, coalitions, 
work groups, and task forces at every level of the AIA.  A skilled and recognized architectural designer and professional, 
Ross also simultaneously makes a conscious effort to give back, volunteer, serve, support, and advocate for his fellow 
professionals in the architectural and design community/industry.  He is routinely advocating and supporting emerging 
professionals and the next generation of architects.

AIA VOLUNTEER LEADERSHIP SERVICE

2016 AIA NAC/YAF Annual Joint Meeting; serving as the NAC Director-at-Large for Advocacy 2018 AIA National Board of Directors; Serving as the Associate Director

2017 AIA Strategic Council Annual Meeting; Presenting the Lifecycle of an Architect Work Group 2018 AIA Conference on Architecture; ArchiPAC Challenge Winners - Most Dollars & Most Donors

2015 AIA Conference on Architecture; ArchiPAC Challenge Winners - Most Donors2017 AIA NAC/YAF Annual Leadership Meeting; Presenting on Advocacy Issues and ArchiPAC
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Building upon the success of FLOOD, Ross along with Thomas Prinz and Mike Nesbit established Maple St. Construct 
in December 2017 as a creative-run workspace and organization.  Maple St. Construct is now a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 
organization that provides free programming as a public service to elevate the design discourse in the Omaha 
community, serving a critical role in the promotion and presentation of art, design, and the built environment.

MAPLE ST. CONSTRUCT
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Ross has built a reputation as a skilled architectural designer early in his career, having designed or led projects 
which have resulted in over 40 design awards and recognition; including (7) IIDA Great Plains Chapter Interior Design 
Excellence Awards, (8) AIA Nebraska Excellence in Design Awards, and (6) AIA Central States Region Excellence in Design 
Awards.  Ross and his design work have also been extensively published, he has served on several design juries, and has 
also lectured on design at numerous architecture and design conferences across the country.

DESIGN EXCELLENCE



             
             
             
             
             
             
             
             
           August 3, 2020  

 

  525 Roberts St. #100                                                                 [775] 507-7200                                                                    nhudson@formgrey.com 

          Reno, NV 89502                                                                          [775] 848-9933                                                                    www.formgrey.com 

 

 

AIA Nebraska Associates Award 

American Institute of Architects, Nebraska 

335 N. 8th Street, Ste. A 

Lincoln, NE 68508 

 

Re: Letter of Recommendation for Ross Miller for the 2020 AIA Nebraska Associates Award 

               

Dear members of the Jury, 

 

It is truly my privilege to recommend Ross Miller for the 2020 AIA Nebraska Associates Award.  His enthusiasm and 

dedication as a strong emerging professional leader is easily evidenced and his passion as an engaged early career 

architectural professional is truly exceptional. Ross brings a strong and valuable voice to all of his endeavors being one of 

the most outspoken and impactful emerging professionals in the Institute at large.   

 

I first met Ross through mutual service on the AIA National Associates Committee (NAC).  His influence on many young 

professionals as a Director of the NAC has been positive and inspiring.  He has led multiple workgroups and carried 

forward many initiatives over his tenure on the NAC, gaining recognition as a recipient of the National Associates Award.  

With a clear purpose, strong direction, yet the capability to coalesce the ideas of many voices into a unified message, Ross 

encourages his contemporaries to become more engaged with their communities, to act with intent, passion, and vigor; 

and to lead the professional discourse of the 21st century. 

 

My primary work with Ross ranges from the National Associates Committee to the Strategic Council co-working on 

multiple workgroups including the Life Cycle of an Architect in 2017, Transforming Architectural Education in 2019 and 

the Rural Agenda in 2020.  As the Director of Advocacy for the NAC, he was instrumental in inspiring the emerging 

professional coalition in areas of governmental advocacy and was a catalyst leading to the recent successful years of the 

emerging professional’s ArchiPAC fundraising efforts.  During 2017, Ross was the Associate Representative for the 

Strategic Council where he co-convened the Life Cycle of an Architect workgroup and spent 2018 as the Associate 

Representative to our National Board of Directors uniquely positioning him with the ability to work with members from 

diverse collectives, finding alliances, common purpose, and building networks for future initiatives considered by the 

Strategic Council.  He has put boundless energy to advocate and implement initiatives within these roles as well as many 

more.   

 

Ross has been widely recognized for both his design and leadership abilities throughout his professional career. Beyond 

this, and even more importantly, he truly understands the service of mentorship and the irreplaceable footing it gives for 

our profession’s youngest generation to transform voice into action.  His notable achievements have inspired many 

younger emerging professionals to act upon their intentions thereby serving this profession in new ways and building the 

foundation of equitable resiliency for a rapidly changing professional landscape.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 
 

Nathaniel Hudson, AIA, NCARB 
National Strategic Councilor and Western Mountain Region Director | American Institute of Architects 
President | American Institute of Architects, Northern Nevada 

Principal | FormGrey Studio | www.formgrey.com  

  

http://www.formgrey.com/


 

 Chicago and locations worldwide 

 

333 West Wacker Drive, Suite 850 

Chicago, IL 60606 

August 12, 2020 

 
AIA Nebraska Associates Award Jury  
AIA Nebraska 
Lincoln, Nebraska 
 
Re: AIA Nebraska Associates Award Jury on Behalf of Ross Miller, Assoc. AIA  
 
Dear AIA Nebraska Associates Award Jury;   
 
I am writing in support of Ross Miller for the 2020 AIA Nebraska Associates Award. Ross is a distinguished and 
recognized leader. His efforts on behalf of Emerging Professionals at all levels of the AIA – local, state, regional 
and national exudes the qualities of an exemplary AIA Nebraska Associate. While many have held positions of 
leadership, few have achieved the successes that Ross Miller has this early in his career as an associate member.  
 
Ross’ leadership through the AIA National Associates Committee has led to many of the successes the National 
Associates Committee, and even more broadly, AIA Associates, has had in the past seven years. He helped to 
create dedicated positions for Associates on numerous committees and boards. He advocated for a dedicated 
Associate Position and helped recruit the first-ever ArchiPAC Steering Committee EP Representative. Additionally, 
Ross has led the Emerging Professional team in the ArchiPAC Challenge, resulting in the EPs raising the most 
amount of ArchiPAC donations and the greatest number of unique donors for four consecutive years. Additionally, 
at the AIA Central State Regions-level he helped create and implement the EP Firm Friendly award, which set 
precedent for other regions to create EP Firm Friendly Awards.  
 
Not only has Ross served on the AIA Strategic Council and the AIA National Board as the Associate voice, he 
elevated conversations around the Lifecycle of the Architect Work Group as a co-convener and elevated the 
voices of Associates as a member of the Strategic Planning Committee. This work is not just important for the 
National AIA, but trickles down into the state and local levels at AIA Nebraska and AIA Omaha.  
 
It is not often that we see this dedication of volunteer leadership and dedication to the elevation of design in 
architecture. Ross has managed to play outsized roles in both. He has worked to develop Maple St. Construct and 
has been awarded for his design excellence at multiple scales.  
 
Ross Miller is dedicated to advancing the profession through proven leadership, elevating the voices of Associate 
members and advancing design excellence through his own work. I can’t think of someone more qualified to be 
awarded the first ever AIA Nebraska Associates Award.  
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Korey D. White, AIA, NCARB  
Architect & Planner | Associate 
2021-2022 AIA Strategic Council At-Large Representative 
AIA Young Architect Award Recipient 2018  
 
 
 




